


I have lived and worked in Alaska since 2008, first cooking in canneries before starting 
two successful businesses in Haines starting in 2014. During my time in Haines I saw 
the potential for tourism to benefit that community, but I also knew I didn’t want it to 
turn into Skagway. I had spent a summer in Sitka in 2013 and my father has lived here 
since that time, so I always thought Sitka had struck a good balance in that regard. In 
2020 Haines shut down for the pandemic and I was expecting my now 2-year-old 
daughter. So I decided to pack up my life and my businesses, move to Sitka and start 
Campfire Kitchen inside Harbor Mountain Brewery. 

While I appreciated how much better for business the summer of ’22 was compared to 
the summer of ’21, my business was frankly maxed out - we couldn’t have sold more 
pizzas if we wanted to. An additional hundred thousand tourists wouldn’t benefit my 
business or my employees one bit. We are literally at maximum capacity. From my 
conversations with others in the community, I believe many other businesses are at or 
near their Summer capacity too. 

I’m not anti-tourism and I don’t support Panamax cruise ships every day either. I think 
Sitka needs a balanced approach, and if I were to join the Task Force I would be looking 
at three things. First, Sitka needs a plan to deal with the additional costs - on our roads, 
on our housing stock, on the character of our community - of having additional 
hundreds of thousands of visitors to our very small town. Second, Sitka needs to look at 
our options for maximizing the benefit of this tourism boom as widely across our 
community as possible, and make a plan to capitalize on those potential benefits. 
Finally, Sitka needs to think hard about how much is too much, and compare that with 
the tools we have available to potentially limit the number of visitors to this very small 
town. 

I do believe that the future of Sitka depends on it. Once the snowball starts rolling, it can 
be very difficult to retain the character of our community. If we don’t plan ahead it won’t 
take much for us to end up like Ketchikan or Juneau or Skagway. I want to serve on this 
task force to make sure Sitka continues prospering while staying true to its roots.




